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This is an ad-hoc meeting report regarding the n2380R (comments from Committee for Standardization of Khmer Characters in Computers on Khmer block of ISO/IEC 10646-1:2000) and n2385 (comments on the n2380 from Maurice Bauhahn and Michael Everson).

Dr. Pan Sorasak, Dr. Lao Kim Leang, Mr. Ung Vuthy, Mr. Norbert Klein, Dr. Helen Jarvis, Mr. Shiro Harada, Mony S S, Dr. Asmus Freytag, Michel Suignard, Alain LaBonte and Takayuki K. Sato are the meeting members.

The charter of the ad-hoc is to discuss technical requirements in the n2380R (WG2 #41, agenda item 7.12), and procedural issue in the n2380R (WG2 # 41, agenda item 5.1) is out of scope of the ad-hoc.

The fundamental of the comments is subscript vs. virama model discussion.

Besides there are some fall out independent issues within the comments.

The comments can be categorized into several groups.

There are Repertoire and Sorting related comments.
Sorting related issues are:


Code order issue


Character classification  

Repertoire related comments are:


The model based comments


Unreasonably coded characters


Repertoire to be added

There are three difficulties to conclude the discussion.

- The model difference (subscript vs. virama) does not give any instant agreement, it may take some more time.

- All comments are related with the model in some degree. The solution might depend on the conclusion on the model discussion.

- Original persons who proposed the current Khmer repertoire in UCS are not in the #41 meeting, and n2385 indicates that the peoples are not agreeing the n2380.

Based on above reasons, majority of time was spent for explanation and Q&A/clarification of the reasons of the comments. 

In particular, the model issue is very fundamental, there was no conclusion reached including the character categorization for sorting purpose.

Also, there was a demonstration of the proto-type of the UCS solution. 
Regarding the model change request, following points were strongly expressed to the Cambodian delegate.

1. Adding a new model would result on duplicate spelling.
2. All solutions are constrained by WG2 stability guarantee or character set and W3C stability guarantee or normalization.

3. UTC and WG2 are interested in making sure that all Cambodian text can be represented.
Following principles were expressed to the Cambodian delegate

1. Existing code table cannot be changed.

2. There is a mechanism in the UCS to add notes on the characters to avoid the misuse of the characters

3. ISO/IEC 14651 allows code position independent sorting mechanism.

Recommendation to Cambodian delegate:

Keeping the principle in mind, the ad-hoc recommends the Cambodian delegate to take following actions.

1. Communicate with the author of n2385 to clarify the comments each other.

2. Provide a new proposal of addition of new characters.

3. Propose draft text of additional note (such as annotation) for unreasonably coded characters to avoid a misuse of the characters by the users.

-----end------ 
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